


PUBLIC MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT:
PROPOSED CLEANUP AND
APPLICATION FOR EPA BROWNFIELDS CLEANUP GRANT
FORMER WATER TREATMENT PLANT, SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH, AND OLD AGENCY DUMP
FORT BELKNAP AGENCY, MONTANA


A public meeting will be held at 3:00 PM, November 4, 2021 at the Community Center in Fort Belknap Agency regarding cleanup plans for the Former Water Treatment Plant, Sacred Heart Catholic Church, and Old Agency Dump, all currently owned by Fort Belknap Indian Community (FBIC).  Topics to be covered are listed below:

· The need for cleanup, asbestos abatement and lead-based removal prior to renovation;
· The Analysis of Brownfields Cleanup Alternatives (ABCA) for each site, which includes discussion of cleanup costs; and
· The EPA Brownfields Cleanup Grant proposal, which seeks funding for the cleanup.

Interested parties are encouraged to review the draft grant proposal and ABCAs.  A copy of the grant proposal and ABCAs will be available for public review and comment at the public meeting and is also available through the FBIC website (https://ftbelknap.org/announcements).

The FBIC Environmental Department will accept comments on the draft ABCAs at the November 4th public meeting or via email to the Environmental Office Manager, Ms. Ina Nez Perce (inperce@ftbelknap.org) from November 4th through November 18th.
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